Needs Study Group of the NAHASDA Formula Negotiated Rulemaking Committee
Conference Call

July 21, 2015
12:00 p.m. ET 
Meeting Notes 

The conference call started with a roll call of all participants on the call.  All seven study group members were present.  The following agenda items discussed during the last conference call were proposed for today’s call:
1. Accept Final Evaluations.

2. Review Final Draft of the Study Group Report.

3. Walk through and Discussion of the Three Data Runs.

Accept Final Evaluations
The study group discussed the Final Nine Evaluations.  The technical experts affirmed that they have been responsive to all the questions raised in the Seattle meeting.  One study group member asked if there were any questions that the technical experts could not respond to or did not have agreement.  In response, a technical expert stated that there was one question about the technical experts’ reviews being consistent from the screening, characterization, and evaluation phases of the data sources.  The technical experts thought that it was better for each piece to stand on its own and it will be inappropriate to go back and make changes to the characterizations.  Another technical expert also mentioned that there was a question about whether or not the technical experts should list the Navajo needs assessment as an example in the evaluations.  This is not a substantive issue and the technical experts did list a few of the individual tribal surveys as examples.  The study group accepted the Final Nine Evaluations.
Review Final Draft of the Study Group Report

The study group then moved onto discussions of the Draft Study Group Report.  The study group approved the following changes to the Draft Study Group Report:

· Page 3: Remove the following notes under Recommendation #2 Option1: 

Notes: Part of the large drop from the overcrowded scenario between 2000 and 2010, then option to keep status quo of 2000 decennial (discussion based around the overcrowded issue) 

· The study group did not have any comments about the non-consensus items (page 4) that were added to the report.

· Page 16: Replace Jim Anderson’s experience based on his comments.
· Page 19: Revise the following sentence:

Oglala Sioux outlined an the following approach to a new national tribal survey that is intended to overcome the weaknesses in the Census:

· Page 26: Make changes on which technical experts participated in the characterization phase.  Gabe Layman did not participate in the characterization phase but Pat Boyston and Jim Anderson participated in the data source characterization phase.

· Page 27: In the chart titled, “Chart. Data sources rejected at initial screening”, will make changes to the reason for rejecting based on comments received.  Change the chart title: Chart. Data sources rejected at initial screening by all three technical reviewers with study group agreement
The group then reviewed the comments received on pages 30 through 33 of the report.  Due to the amount of comments received in this section, the study group decided to postpone further discussion of the report until the next conference call.  The group decided that additional comments to the Study Group Report should be sent to Todd Richardson by Wednesday, July 22nd at 10:00AM Eastern.  Todd will make changes based on the comments received and send out a redline version to the group.  There was a brief discussion about making sure that the report is objective.  The technical experts expressed that they have made substantial efforts to be as objective as possible, given the diversity of opinions of the technical experts.  
Discussion of the Three Data Runs
The study group had a discussion about the first three data runs.  Todd Richardson walked through the three data runs that were emailed out to the group.  He explained that these data runs do not have the volatility adjustment control, and the caveat to these runs is how we roll the challenge data on these.  He also mentioned that these data runs show the tribe’s full grant amount (both Needs and FCAS).  A study group member asked if in these runs, the challenge data will continue to have standing.  Todd responded that options 1 and 2b includes the aged challenge data and options 2a and 4 do not.  A study group member requested another data run with option 4 with aged challenge data (option 4b).  Todd will request this additional data run.  A study group participant requested Todd to take another look at the data runs for the Tlingit-Haida and Rosebud Sioux tribes and make sure that these simulations are correct.  These tribes have had successful data challenges in the past.  Todd will request Peggy to take a look at these tribes and make sure that the runs are correct.  A study group participant asked when the group can anticipate receiving the volatility control runs.  Todd responded that we anticipate the volatility control runs to be completed in a week.  A study group member mentioned that additional data runs may be requested in the near future (possibly a data run that projects out the four years).  
A study group member asked how this relates to the work the study group has left to do in recommendations.  Todd explained that in the Seattle meeting, the group agreed to the population variable being the best of ACS, Decennial Census, or challenge data.  The group wanted to see the run on other options on how the needs variables be adjusted in the formula to decide if the group wanted to make another recommendation to adjust the ACS data.  A study group member mentioned that the study group is trying to come to a decision on which of the four options in the data runs the group will recommend; the data runs are intended to help the group to try to come to a consensus on what will work for the Needs variable.  A study group member asked about the pending items that the study group still needs to get done.  The following items were listed:
1. Comments on Study Group Report by Wednesday, July 22nd at 10:00AM Eastern.
2. Other data runs or variations of the runs: 
a. Todd needs to get that list from the study group.
b. Have plans to run option 4b.
c. Data runs with volatility control.
3. Look at the challenge data for Tlingit-Haida and Rosebud Sioux tribes.

4. Incorporate comments fairly into the Study Group Report and send a redline version out to the group.
5. Discuss recommendations and come to a conclusion on how to present this in the report.
In closing, the group mentioned that there is a study group meeting on Monday, August 10th at 3:00pm before the Negotiated Rulemaking Meeting in Scottsdale.  Todd Richardson will send a note to the technical experts about when to meet on Monday in Scottsdale.  The group agreed that the next conference call will be extended until 3pm Eastern (if necessary) to make sure the group has enough time to discuss all pending items.  The next conference call will be on Monday, July 27, 2015, at 12:00pm Eastern Time.  
